June 02, 2020

     
The June 02, 2020 Virtual Board Meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp. The Meeting was conducted electronically with video and audio public access available pursuant to the Governor’s Executive Orders 2020-07 and 2020-33
     
Trustees virtually present: Schultz, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams, Richards, Frazier.

Trustees absent:  None.
    
 Also virtually present: Chief Daryl Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Clerk Heidi  Mugler, John Hooks with JPH Tech Services, and Rusty Richards with Minier Christian Church.

Rusty Richards addressed the board regarding outdoor church services at the Olympia West Park. They will be following all recommended guidelines for social distancing and spacing requirements. There will be no access to restrooms, drinking fountains, playground equipment or the pavilion. Richards would like to utilize the park for the Sundays in June beginning June 14 and continue at least through August. It was stated that any conflicts in scheduling with other local churches wishing to use the space must be handled through the churches themselves. The Village does not coordinate scheduling for park use. The clerk requested a certificate of insurance from Minier Christian Church listing the village as an additional insured. Richards stated setup will be minimal and simple. Outlets and parking were also discussed.

Rusty logged out of the meeting.


A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Frazier to approve the 05.19.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Dial. Nays: None.
Schopp addressed the board. Water loss is up due to flushing. They have been looking for a leak. Schopp thinks it could be due to the time of year and fertilizing needs. There was over eight inches of rain the past month. The lift station managed well but needed to be watched. The pump has been tripping for no reason. They have been watching it to see when and why it is happening. Public Works has been mowing. The bid for seal coating was opened publicly today. McLean County Asphalt had the lowest bid. Schopp will propose for approval at the next meeting. Flags were put out for Memorial Day. Schopp spoke with Daryl Brandon regarding his concerns about the tiling behind properties on South Eastern. Schopp has also been working with Jim Cummings from Peoria Economic Development Council on the Fast Track Rebuild Illinois grant opportunities for slip lining. The grants are a direct result of the Covid-190 pandemic. Schopp will be in contact with Mayor Kenneipp to coordinate a meeting between the three. Schopp has also been in contact with a local developer regarding a sewer and water line extension to the edge of town. Annexation has been looked into and the village would extend straight north and will require an easement for the 150 foot strip of land in between. The requirements for electrical have not yet been determined. 
Chief Weseloh addressed the board and reported the activity for May. The speeding reports on North Maple and North Minier have continued to be looked into. Officers have been logging activity. At this point, signage may not be justified. They will continue monitoring the situation. Citizens have been asking about looters and riots in rural areas. Assistance was given to other agencies the previous night. So far there have been no major issues. Social media has been fueling the fire. Illinois State Police have been hosting webinars providing information. Weseloh reiterated that the threat is real and could potentially occur at any time. The tap used the parking lot for outdoor seating. Other communications were provided with the requirements for current procedures. Hours were voluntarily limited for the time being. Indoor restrooms are available only. Hand sanitizer was provided at all entrances, as well. Food continued to be served through the outdoor window. They were advised to avoid blocking the sidewalks in any way. Research was done with surrounding police departments and municipalities regarding if and when they would reopen to the public. To date, there are few offices that are reopening. Most are waiting until mid to late June. There was a discussion about an office partition to further protect the staff, as well as limiting entry to the lobby. 

A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Frazier to Approve Monthly Bills As Presented And Allowed. General Fund $10,063.82; Water/Sewer $3325.99.          Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Dial. Nays: None.  

The Clerk addressed the board. Corn Daze has been cancelled for August 2020. There was a discussion on pool ordinances and the board will continue looking into it. 

Schopp stated that the Stringtown Crosswalk is still a work in progress. The culvert has been installed and back filled. The sidewalk will be next. 


President Kenneipp will closely monitor the worship service at the park. A flier was provided for the Spartan Supply Drive. The flower gardens in the village will be part of the project list for “The Church Has Left The Building”. Phase 4 is scheduled to begin on June 26. We are still being advised to keep playgrounds, drinking fountains and bathrooms closed. 

There was brief discussion regarding the foxes in town. DNR and Animal Control are unable to trap the animals as they are wild and have not posed a threat to the general public. A licensed trapper, which would be at the expense of the resident, could be hired but would be required to euthanize the animals due to state requirements. The animals have not been a nuisance or posed a threat to any humans at this point.

A motion to adjourn at 8:32 pm was made by Frazier and seconded by Williams.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Richards, Swartzendruber, Williams, Frazier, Dial. 
Nays: None. 
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
